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EYFS Summer Curriculum Letter

Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome back!  We hope you all had a very happy Easter! We have a very exciting and positive summer term planned and with the gradual lifting of restrictions we are looking forward to our final term being a positive experience for the children with a significant focus on wellbeing and learning. 
EYFS Practitioners

	Miss Barley 
	EYFS Class teacher 

	Mrs Prosser
	Teaching Assistant

	Mrs Lapidge 
	Teaching Assistant 

	Mrs Healy
	Teaching Assistant (Tuesday & Wednesday) 


This half term’s initial theme is ‘New Life’ leading into ‘Spots and Stripes’ with an animal focus and next half term’s is ‘Our Holidays’. As always these topics are a starting point and we are led entirely by the children’s own interests so these will develop and change over time. We are also hoping to arrange a class experience (in place of a school trip) to allow the children to remain on site but support their learning in our topic work (details to follow). We are in the process or ‘revitalising’ our outdoor area and are particularly interested in using more natural resources for imaginative play. Should you have any materials which you no longer require, they are always welcomed in school! These may include items such as crates, pipes, decking cut offs, tyres, large sheets of fabric, cones, gardening equipment, shells, jugs, bowls, colanders and other every day house hold items. Any donations very gratefully received! 

As you are aware due to the disruption of the early years’ experience this year, the children may have gaps in their curriculum learning and early development. We want to reassure you that we have, and will continue to, identify groups and individuals who would benefit from some extra support and teaching to ensure that they are ready for their next step in September. Our priority as always is the children’s wellbeing and there will be a significant focus on building self-esteem, resilience and positive mental health. As such we are taking part in a pilot of the ‘5 Ways to Wellbeing’ project which will involve daily activities aimed at increasing physical activity and improving mental wellbeing (More information to follow) As always our curriculum will continue to cover:
· Personal, Social and Emotional Development

· Communication and Language

· Physical Development

· Understanding the World (including RE)

· Literacy

· Mathematics

· Expressive Arts and Design

Forest School

The children will continue to have weekly Forest School Sessions which will be on a Thursday afternoon. All children should have named wellies in school as well as water proofs to change into as there is no guarantee their uniforms will stay clean. As the weather becomes warmer we would encourage the children to have sun hats and sun cream to protect them whilst outside. 
P.E

PE sessions will continue each Friday morning with Mr Fitzgerald. The children may continue to come into school dressed in PE kits on this day. 
Home Learning 

	· Nursery children will continue to bring home a wordless reading book with pictures to discuss at home, a story sack or a rhyming game. In the absence of home school diaries this year, notes related to the children’s enjoyment or challenges with these are welcomed on Tapestry. Please ensure these are returned each Monday for changing. 

· Nursery will be moving on in their phonics learning to discover a ‘Sound of the Week’ which we will send home at the beginning of each week (Monday) for you to be aware of and use at home. This could be in simple games such as I spy, item scavenger hunts, snap etc 

Please note the 3 sounds that we have already covered prior to Easter holidays will be sent out today (16.4.21) 

	· Reception will continue to have an individual reading book each week.  In the absence of home school diaries this year please do use Tapestry to communicate any celebrations or difficulties. 

· Reception will be bringing home tricky word bookmarks and high frequency words to reinforce the phonics covered over the academic year. These can be used alongside reading books or ad hoc at home in very short bursts to support retention. 

· Reception will have 3-5 spellings sent home each Monday to learn to spell/write over the week, ready to try a ‘spelling quiz’ on Friday.

· Finally Reception will be given a short homework activity linked to the week’s learning to reinforce at home. This is in preparation for moving into Year 1. It will be sent home every Monday and can be bought back to school on any day of the week. Please could you ensure the children’s folders are sent back to school by the following Monday to ensure that new activities can be added in. 


As always should you have any worries, concerns or questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Best wishes, 

Miss Barley  
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Diocese of Westminster School

‘Learn, love and respect through Jesus’
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